
 
 
18 October 2021 

 
Celebrations and Achievements 
  
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
As we approach the end of our first half term I would like to share some of our most 
joyous moments. There have been so many to choose from as our students have made 
a truly fantastic start to the new academic year and we couldn’t be more proud of 
them. 
 
Rewarding opportunities 
The term started with an electric atmosphere with students eager to take full 
advantage of all opportunities available to them. We launched our new co-curricular 
programme which offers a rich variety of sessions to stimulate curiosity and allow 
students to try new things. The opportunity to take advantage of sporting activities, 
music and performing arts, to clubs and societies like Women’s Society, Environmental 
Society, Diversitas and LQBTQ Society has been embraced with enthusiasm. Our Duke 
of Edinburgh's Award programme which is run by Richard Bailey has been extremely 
popular with over 140 students signing up this year! 
 
A heart felt thank you to our wonderful teachers who have run 5 week courses on 
topics that they themselves love in order to inspire our year 12 students, help them 
settle in and have fun. Sessions ranging from Taste the World, to Global 
Citizenship, Conversational Chinese, to Solving a Rubik's Cube, the list is endless with 





 

include music by black artists picked by the Diversitas committee and traditional 
African and Caribbean food options in the canteen. 
 
View the pictures on our website 
  
Inspiring students to take their place in the world 
One of our main priorities is to inspire our students and create rewarding experiences. 
All staff here work with passion to ensure that every individual feels and know that 
they belong. The Business department planned a powerful lesson about female 
entrepreneurs and showcased their new display board which celebrated key female 
business figures. One example is Sharon White, the Chair of the John Lewis 
Partnership. This lesson inspired Elliot McLean our year 12 Business student to contact 
her and share how we celebrate her achievements in class. We were thrilled when she 
sent a personalised video back to him for our students to learn all about her 
experiences, inspiring our students to be confident to take their place in the world. 
https://youtu.be/aBRjCB4_hj0  
  

 

 

Sharon White, John Lewis Partnership 

 
Student achievements 
All of our students can celebrate their achievements this half term, settling quickly into 
their new routines and impressing their teachers every day with their caring, curious 



 

and responsible qualities.  
 
Our students who volunteered to help during our open events have made a wonderful 


